
 

Kensington School Returnee Programme 

“”Exceeding expectations.” 

 

Back in Japan 

When a child returns from an extended period of education overseas, it is extremely 
important to keep up the child’s interest in English. When returning to the Japanese 
education system, because the immediate need for English has disappeared, it is difficult 
for the child to justify time spent on English study when many Japanese friends are less 
internationally-minded and possibly unsupportive. 

It is therefore important for the child to have an opportunity to use and feel the need for 
English on a regular basis. 

Is one hour enough? 

Until now, your child has probably been exposed to English on a daily basis at his or her 
school overseas and to suddenly have that time reduced to a one-hour per week English 
lesson may seem rather extreme. However, you must remember that until now your child 
has been in a large class with little or no individual attention. In contrast, the amount of 
work which can be covered individually or in a small group is greatly increased.  

“Learning is fun” 

Many ‘eikaiwa’ schools spend too much time playing games and ‘enjoying’ English and 
not enough time on the serious business of continuing their English education where they 
left it. At Kensington School we firmly believe that children are happiest when they are 
challenged by interesting and more difficult subjects and encouraged to take an active 
part in the learning process.  

The Approach 

Although students study for just one hour per week, our curriculum encourages them to 
study subjects at a similar level to their schools overseas. Variety is key and we encourage 
the students to read about many different topics and also include some important English 
grammar and vocabulary. 

In a perfect world we would like to see the students reading English books at home all the 
time but we know that it is impossible when they have so much Japanese study to do. We 
encourage them to read in the classroom and for students who have spent a shorter time 
overseas or have returned before mastering their reading skills, at Kensington we use the 
Oxford Reading Tree series to encourage the students to continue reading in English.   
The stories are engaging and the characters beautifully illustrated. Many of our students 
are already familiar with the series which is used in the majority of UK primary schools. 

 

 



 

Typical lower level lessons 

As you can see, students read and answer questions, learn important grammar points and 
improve their spelling and vocabulary using attractive texts and prints. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Typical higher level lessons 

As you can see, the vocabulary is more challenging and reflects the type of words that the 
students would be studying in their previous schools. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Read about the 
subject at the 
correct level. 

Learn the vocabulary 

Read about everyday 
items and how they 

work. 


